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¶ ELECTED OFFICERS 

¶ President:     Tom Tomlinson 

¶ Vice President:    Lynn Arnett  

¶ Secretary:     Margaret Harvey      

¶ Treasurer:       Judy Grell     

¶  Interim Treasurer                      

 Mary-Ann Tomlinson 

¶  Sgt. At Arms:           Robert Allen             

¶ BOARD MEMBERS             

¶  Wanda Frisby,  Past  President 

¶ Tim  Grell 

¶ Robert Harvey 

¶ Norm Werner 

¶ NEWSLETTER         

¶ Mary-Ann Tomlinson 

We are a Car Club active in our community. We promote automotive safety through awareness, communication and cooperation among car 

enthusiast. We project a positive image of car enthusiast to the general public. We support non-profit organizations with fund raising activities 

and provide help to our community. 
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OUR MEETINGS ARE 

HELD THE FIRST 

WEDNESDAY OF EVERY 

MONTH AT THE  CROOK 

COUNTY FIRE DEPART-

MENT PRINEVILLE AT 

7PM 

February 2016 

                           PRESIDENTS MESSAGE        

Although it is only February, the preparation for the July 9, 2016 Cruise to the 

Center of Oregon is well under way. 

Mary-Ann Tomlinson is utilizing a new program called Jot Form, that enables 

people to register and pay on line.  This extremely streamlines the process, sav-

ing many hours of labor.  Car owners will be able to access registration both 

through the Crook County Rodders website as well as Facebook.  Thanks Jenni-

fer Allen for getting this online so fast. 

There are already several on line registrations, the first being one of our favorite 

photographers Phil Hale.  We only hope Phil can get his shoebox out of the 

snowbank by July 9. 

The five judges have been determined for 2016, joining returning Eric Spry, Eric 

Uht, Norm Forgey are Ed Johnson, and past member John Carrion. 

I have been very happy with the job our judges have done in the past, thanks to 

previous judges Rick Becerra, Ken Fahlgren, Scott Hughes, Sheldyn Sproat, John 

Larson, Dave Reiss, and Mark Bryant.  They all were impartial in their decisions, 

and I have yet to hear a legitimate complaint from any car entrants. 

We are looking forward to 2016 with the definite addition of the truck and trac-

tor pulls.  The plans are coming together to get some professional pullers to the 

event, coming from Washington, Idaho, and Oregon. 

Anticipating the return of our Vice President Lynn Arnett, and his wife/nurse/

rules enforcer, Sharon. 

 

Tom 
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FEBRUARY BIRTHDAYS 

6th Michael Kinsella 

7th Wanda Frisby 

10th Midge Geer 

10th Lynn Troupe 

14th Adam Kraus 

21st Bob Frisby 

FEBRUARY ANNIVERSARIES 

4TH Lynn & Sharon Arnett 

8th Brad & Cindy Larkin 

17th Forest & Kelly Kirkland-  
Winslow 

MARCH BIRTHDAYS 

5th Joe Shely 

5th  Donna Wolfkill 

18th Paul Adams 

25 th Lynn Arnett 

 

 

Meeting Minutes February 3, 2016 

Crook County Fire Station 

President, Tom Tomlinson, called the meeting to order at 7 p.m. Minutes were approved as printed 

in the newsletter. Treasurer, Judy Grell, gave the financial report for both general and show accounts. 

Dues are now past due. Those who have not paid will be contacted. 

Fines were paid for missing name tags. 

New Members and Guests: no new members or guests were present. 

Announcements: Ladies who do Lunch will be at Dillonõs on February 23 at 11:30. Sunday lunch 

will be at Club Pioneer on February 21 at 12:30. The Kirkbrides, who have been members of the 

club, have moved to Kansas. 

Reports: Tom, Mary Ann and Norm have completed the audit for 2015 with Judy. 

Mary Ann reported on the Car Show. Judy Grell will not be able to be vendor coordinator for the Car 
Show; therefore someone else will need to take over that duty. 
Tom stated that in the future, the club will have nametags made for members/spouses who will be 

active in the club. Those who only attend one or two activities will not need nametags. 

Tom had a car related quiz.  50/50 tickets were distributed for correct answers. 

Old Business: no old business 

New Business: no new business 

Other: Sign-up sheet for refreshments was available. 

Florence Lambert won $12.00 in the 50/50 raffle drawing. She donated it back to the club. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:35. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Margaret Harvey, secretary 

                          

Canned food is always 

being collected for the 

Elks Christmas Bas-

kets -   .  

Box Tops for Educa-

tion are being col-

lected by               

Jennifer Allen  

 



3  

 


